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GHRA – Meeting
Date : 

29th January 2011   10.30am (Concluded at 11.25am)

Venue:

Orchard Tea Room, Park Fruit Farm, Pork Lane.


Minutes


Chairman - John Poulten
Hon. Secretary  - Paul Withams

Treasurer – Denys & Lindy Strich

John Poulten welcomed everyone, including our visitors Mayor Robert Bucke and PCSO Paul Brassey & PC Ian Rutherford.

Apologies for Absence: were received from:  

Hazel & David Martin, Robin & Jackie Moulton, Eddie Forest, Malcolm Graham, 
Clint & Sally Strutt, David Masters, Sylvia Nicoll, Liz & Nigel Oakley.
Thanks were recorded to Rose for the hospitality of the Orchard Tea Room.

Minutes of the last meeting (30th October 2010) were approved - as published in Village Voice.

Matters Arising

John advised that his usual open letter to the Village would be available in the next edition of Village Voice (which is in the process of being printed.)

· Land for potential Travellers site.
Tendring District Counsel has completed the exercise of identifying and inviting requests to sell land. Although two sites in Kirby had been mentioned in the report to TDC, these were considered to be marginal and that, the nearest site likely to be offered is Weeley and towards Ardleigh.

Police Update
PCSO Paul Brassey provided a summary on the few Great Holland related items logged by the Police since the last meeting:

· 1 suspicious caller
· 1 Nuisance Noise at Village Hall (related to a Christmas Party).
· 1 Concern for the welfare of an elderly neighbour. 

· 2 Road Traffic Collisions on the Marshes

· Criminal Damage in Pork Lane

· Suspicious vehicle with Police style lights on roof (transpired to be an off duty Soldier, visiting family).




General Police advice given: 

· When leaving your vehicle, NEVER leave SatNavs + Cradles, handbags or valuables on display in cars.

· Be on watch for Prowlers – an increasing number of Oil / Fuel thefts have occurred in Tendring area, following the sharp increase in fuel prices.

If in ANY doubt contact : 
· PCSO Mobile number 07850 631017

· Essex Police Non-Emergency number  0300 333 4444 

· In an emergency, 999

Speed Camera Training.

PC Rob Willmott can provide the requisite 2 hour training to anyone interested in operating the speed gun.  
Users are provided with all equipment, together with guidance on dealing with any interaction with drivers.

The index numbers recorded of offending drivers are passed to the Police central bureau and a warning letter issued.  Police will take further action against repeat offenders.


This is an ideal opportunity to address local speeding concerns.  

Anyone interested should contact :
PC Robert Willmott on : 07624 800101 or 0300 333 444 (EXT 487552) or Email : robertwillmott2@essex.pnn.police.uk

The Mayor confirmed that F&WTC are seeking to arrange a combined training session and in doing so, avoid the need to pay the £200 training fee charged to Residents Associations. 
   
A resident remarked that a high proportion of drivers in Main road can regularly be found driving whilst talking on hand held mobile phones.  
Treasurer’s update- provided by Denys & Lindy Strich

· Only 30 Households have renewed their 2011 subscription to the Association (vs. a 2010 year end membership of 96).

· Current bank balance is £1,803.38
The Gt Holland Christmas card sales were disappointing and created a loss, however with funds raised at the Beetle Drive and Christmas Social, the Association finished the year breaking even. 
John Poulten has plenty of Cards remaining and said that a new card would not be produced for Christmas 2011, but rather, the existing stock would be re-offered for sale. Because of the poor responses in 2009 and 2010 it would be unlikely that the Association would produce new cards for 2012 and beyond. 

The Christmas Social event was reported as a great success, which hopefully will be repeated in 2011.  Thanks were given to Sandra Mooney for orchestrating this and the previous Beetle drive event.

The Christmas social raised £46 for the charity Crisis.   Anyone with ideas for future events should contact Sandra Mooney on 672453.Anyone who could help should also contact Sandra.
Alan Large suggested that the association should hold a greater balance (near to a figure of £10,000) in the event that expert advice was required to represent the village.
John Poulten felt the existing balance to be adequate and added that additional funds could be sought at the time they were needed. 

· A reminder that membership costs only £2 per person (or £4 per family) 
If you haven’t already done so – please send your subs to :
Denys & Lindy Strich, The Warren, Church Lane.
Alternatively, Standing order forms are available for convenience.

Planning Matters -

· Kirby Secure Dementia Unit :  
A Planning Agreement has still yet to be completed regarding the timing of the Highway alterations vs the completion of development work.
As advised in October, F&WTC require the pavement and street work around the bridge and the creation of 2 new bus stops to be completed before the work on site commences (rather than the developer’s preference for completing the work before the first resident is admitted).
It was suggested that TDC appear content to allow the Highway work to follow after the first resident has taken occupation – with the risk that the developer might not then carry out the works, for whatever reason
 AOB

Junction of Little Clacton Rd and Sladbury’s Lane / Holland Rd.

A number of residents felt that the junction towards Clacton was too narrow and created a risk of accident.

John Poulten agreed to make enquiries with Essex CC Highways as to options surrounding changing the layout (widening / mini-round about etc).
Pork Lane dropped kerb 
John Poulten advised that the junction of Pork lane with Main road would soon have the benefit of a dropped kerb – making crossing the junction with a wheel chair / push chair considerably easier.  Installation estimated for March 2011.

Pot Holes – Essex CC Highways have advised that potholes will be repaired as part of on-going maintenance, however it was suggested that those who submit requests for repairs via the Essex County Council website are getting greater success than those writing / phoning. (www.essex.gov.uk/Travel-Highways/Report-a-highway-problem)

Queen’s Diamond Jubilee
John asked whether the residents would like to hold a Village event to celebrate the Diamond Jubilee of the Queen’s coronation (similar to that arranged for the Silver Jubilee in 1977.)  
The general feeling being that this would be a good idea, John said it would need appropriate planning / organising and that the various interest Groups around the Village should come together.  

Action : JP to approach local interest groups to gauge interest and form a steering group.  

Frinton Film Festival

The Mayor reminded residents of the forthcoming Film Festival, 12th March 2011.

Residents are encouraged to vote for their favourite film at Caxton books (Connaught Ave.).   The list from which to choose is quite extensive, however anyone hoping to see the 2011 Oscar nominated ”The Kings Speech” are more likely to end up seeing the original 1930’s version ! 
The winning Films will be shown at Afternoon and Evening performances.  Tickets priced at £4 (afternoon) and £8 (evening) with profits going to charity.

Local Library
In an effort to reduce costs, Essex CC is reviewing the benefits associated with the County’s library services.
Residents are encouraged to give their views during the consultation period (14th Feb – 27th March).
If you value the Gt Holland Mobile Library, Frinton Library or Clacton Library services – now is the time to tell them : else they may be considered dispensable.

· Forms available from Frinton Library.

· Sandra Mooney will attempt to include a form within the Village Voice.

Thanks to Robin Moulton
A letter was received from Sally Strutt, thanking Robin Moulton for the hard work he had put into both removing a fallen tree from the footpath in Church Lane and in replacing the Kissing Gate at the footpath next to the Old Gt Holland Nurseries.

Alan Large informed the meeting that Robin had worked persistently to install a replacement, given the Essex CC contact advised that she felt the path was better without it.

The semi-circular frame has already been re-instated and Robin is currently working with the forge in Lower Kirby to produce a gate which will close in the manner required.

Ditch by Pork Lane Bridleway.

Judith Little mentioned that the ditch by the bridle way (at the top of Pork Lane) was full of rubbish.

John Poulten was asked to contact the local magistrates office and enquire whether it would be possible for offenders undertaking community services could clear the ditches. 

However it was acknowledged that this ditch belonged to the land owner and suggested that emptying it was his responsibility.
Footnote. Judith rang John on Monday morning to say that the ditch was now clear. It appears that Judith had not walked along that bridleway for a week or two. GHRA cannot claim credit for the clearance of the ditch
Next Meeting – Annual General Meeting : Village Hall, Manor Rd. : 
28th May,  10am for a 10.30am start.
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